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MEETING MINUTES / 19 JULY 2016
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Armbruster, Bradley, Carroll, Coons, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newstadt, Seppala, and Showell.     73.3%
Absences: Corsa, Fraley, Hampton, Newman  
Guests: Vivian Starnes (DAVA), Liz Byers (Operation Stand Down), Dave Strawbridge (DTCC), Kent Johnson (Wilmington VAMC), Jack Tillman, Ed Johnson (KWVA)  
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
Moment of Silence for our Nation’s recent tragedies and Pledge of Allegiance

Thanked all for supporting Freedom 5K
Introduced Josh Matticks to audience
MEETING MINUTES: 

Commissioner McMullen made the motion and Commissioner Carroll seconded for approval. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Wilmington VAMC- Jim Coty, Public Affairs Officer:
The VA Veteran Service Officers’ meeting is today.
Information was presented on a Recovery Model Press Conference (dial-in)
- Discussion will focus on behavioral health and PTSD

- The new Recovery Coordinator wants to implement recovery care at the CBOCs

The Cape Gazette inquired about the Sussex CBOC’s opening

- Projected to open in January 2017 (from November 2016)

- The current building’s lease ends March 2017

MyVA Access Declaration

- Veterans who need urgent care can be seen same day

Town Hall/Claims Clinic 29 June

- The event was advertised in the state newspapers

- The claims clinic captured several new claims

- There was poor attendance for the town hall portion

- The next town hall is 19 September at the Lewes American Legion from noon - 1300

The call center was incorporated at the Georgetown CBOC
- Will track calls and response time

- The Dover CBOC will be next but installation time is unknown

Thanks were given to the Disabled American Veterans for their van donation

The parking garage completion has been delayed due to consulting the architect on design issues

Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
Each member received a Delaware Veterans Home video 

- It contains marketing and recruiting information

There are 128 residents and the numbers will stay consistent, for six months, due to construction on the gold unit
- Gold unit residents will be transferred to the other two sections
Staffing issues: There are 24 vacancies (9 nurses) but hiring is on hold

The home captured $17.1M last fiscal year, meeting the budget, at no cost to tax payers

A resident refused treatment and attempted to sign themselves out of the home

- Resident has mental health issues

- Resident could not be admitted to another facility because of dual mental health and medical issues

- The home isn’t equipped to handle significant mental health issues

(Sarg) Can you use the Georgetown CBOC for those with dual issues?

Not really, but we defer to our staff psychiatrist

(Newstadt) Where do PTSD residents go?

Sometimes to nursing homes but there’s no set protocol

Within the home, resident issues (mental health/medical) are combined for treatment

(Sarg) Has there been any success scheduling a meeting with Senator Carper and Secretary Landgraf on state/VA mental health attention?

That’s still work in progress

The home’s VA Survey is scheduled for August and will be followed by the state’s survey 

Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Not present
DOL – Veteran Employment and Training Service, State Director, Dave Rich,                                      

Not present
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Delaware Financial Literacy Institute, Ronni Cohen
The institute is offering to have their members brief Veteran Service Organizations
There are grants for Veteran finance briefings and the briefings can be tailored to Veteran needs

A Train the Trainer course is scheduled for 11 August / 1000 – 1400 in Seaford

- Focus on vulnerable population

(Smith) Do you teach grant writing?

- Yes

Operation Stand Down, Liz Byers-Jiron

The eighth Stand Down is scheduled for 23 September (0900-1500) at the Fox Post 2, Dover.

- The dental care van will be present
- An invitation to Miss USA, an Army Reservist, has been sent

- Veteran Service Officers will focus on claims management

- The Philadelphia VA Regional Office will brief on the appeals process
- Donations continue to be welcome

Friends of the Delaware Veterans Trust Fund, Dave Skocik
Thanked members for their condolences following his son-in-law’s death

Directed members to the Friends handout to review events

Bob Clark, Wesley President, is the trust fund dinner’s featured speaker
Encouraged service organizations to fundraise for the trust fund

The Watchmaker School

- Their council spoke with New Castle County Executive Tom Gordon to secure water and electric permits for the site. In the interim seeking an alternate location, considering Odessa

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Bids for contractors (expansion project) will be considered on 20 July
Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

Bids for contractors (expansion project) will be considered on 20 July
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa:

Nothing to report
Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

Request new items for introduction before the September sessions
HB 2460 (federal) Adult Day Care was passed in the House and needs Senate support (SB 3198) 

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

The host for future memorial events has been updated.

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
Attended the Freedom 5K event and DAV picnic
The International Convention is 20 – 24 August, San Antonio
The POW/MIA events (Dover AFB) are scheduled for 16 September 
Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

Attended the Air National Guard Welcome Home on 10 July and the Freedom 5K

The Departmental Convention featured Charles Smith the leading candidate for National Commander
Fundraising from the Sons of the American Legion will go towards the female Home of the Brave

Commissioner Bradley (AMVETS)

The Commissioner fielded a question about same-sex marriage eligibility for Veteran Cemetery interment, federal guidelines approve these interments
An AMVETS post donated $700.00 for Veteran assistance

Commissioner Smith (DELVETS)
The organization’s baseball season finished out
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

Attended the New York DAV Conference and Friends of the DE Veterans Home meeting

Donated a vehicle to the Wilmington VAMC
Organization picnic is scheduled for 16 July at the Camden post

Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
On 28 June Dr. Ivans discussed the effects of PTSD during the monthly meeting
- Asked to have accompanying slides emailed to Commissioners

Commissioner Coons (KWVA)
The organization donated $30K to the Home of the Brave
The Commissioner received an award from the Tuskegee Airmen Inc. for his work with Delaware State University’s Aviation Program
The Delaware State University’s Honors Flight Team will perform a flyover on 24 September for the Delaware Military Heritage Day at Fort DuPont
Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
Not present
Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

The organization is lobbying, at Capitol Hill, for the defense budget
- Focusing on increasing military salaries

Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
The national convention, Norfolk VA, is 9 -13 August
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
The National Convention is scheduled for 13 August, Baton Rouge LA, featuring guest speaker LtGen (ret) Russell Honore
Commissioner Newman (VFW)

Not present
Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

Not present 
Commissioner Showell (At Large)

The Airlift Wing Change of Command is scheduled for 6 August

The Commissioner thanked the Commission for their support of legislation affecting Title 20
The National Guard Association of the United States Conference is 9 – 12 September in Baltimore MD
Operation Joint Force, training exercise, is scheduled for 14 July
- Includes DE National Guard, MD National Guard, and Division of Public Health

The Delaware Joining Forces Steering Committee meeting is 18 September 

Nine youths went to Laurel, Maryland for the Youth Challenge Academy’s 22 week residence program

- Focus is on GED completion and discipline

Commissioner Hampton (At Large)

Not present

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

DVTF: Requests 8, Granted 8 (100%), Awarded $7762.66 and Balance $55,854.93
The director spoke at the 7 July American Legion Departmental Convention and received their $500.00 donation to the DVTF   

TERM EXPIRATION:

Corsa – 22 August 2016

Newstadt – 22 August 2016

Showell 4 September 2016

Hampton 22 February 2017
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Hiring Delaware Workers for Cemetery Expansion Projects (CLOSED)

- The Office of Management and Budget and the Architect firm responded that they are not mandated to hire Delaware firms/workers for the cemetery expansion project 
(Newstadt) Can this be changed?

(Sarg) Only through legislation but who would track this?

NEW BUSINESS: 
(Coons) Recommended having Delaware State University perform flyovers at our ceremonies

Commissioner Bradley was selected to oversee the Nomination Committee

- Chairman Sarg nominated Commissioner Farley for Chairman and Commissioner McMullen for Vice Chairman

(Newstadt) Is it possible to create a Confidentiality (Release of Information)/Consent Form for the Commissioner to sign? This would restrict what meeting items could be discussed outside the meeting forum

- Director Kirby will ask the Department of State if this is authorized 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION:
(Newstadt) Reminded everyone there are a number of events occurring around 24 September and shared how Delaware Fire Chiefs supported Fire Fighters, presented pins, who served during the Vietnam Era

The Commission discussed recognizing Liz Byers-Jiron with a Certificate of Appreciation or Honorary Commissioner title. The certificate recognition was selected

SPECIAL SESSION: 
Commission only session. 
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 16 August 2016 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


American Veterans Post, Millsboro DE 
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